
 
 
 
 
 
 

COVID-19 Addendum 
Schools with initial and continuous improvement review visits beginning July 1, 
2021 and going forward should address the impact that COVID-19 has had on the 
school. Schools will be expected to include this information as a separate 
addendum to the final SER or CIR report. 

The COVID-19 section of the report should address the following: 
 
• Describe the impact of COVID-19 on the school to-date (e.g. enrollment, 

finances, faculty and staff hiring, instructional delivery, assurance of learning, 
etc.); 

• Describe actions taken by the school to address current challenges related to 
COVID-19; 

• Explain how the school is supporting students and faculty; 
• Describe whether COVID-19 has impacted the school’s ability to align with 

accreditation standards. 

This section of the report should be 2-5 pages in length. This narrative is intended 
to provide contextual information to the peer review team and identify best 
practices in addressing the crisis. 


